
 
 
 
Project Overview 
The Ponderosa Road Class II Bicycle Route and Pedestrian Improvements from Foxwood Lane to 
Mineshaft Lane will construct approximately a half mile of Class II bike lanes and sidewalk. It will 
connect Ponderosa High School to Foxwood Lane, and include American with Disabilities Act and 
drainage improvements. 
 
Status 
The project received funding for planning, design, and right of way in March 2019, and a public 
workshop was held in July 2019.  The project has received state and federal environmental clearance, 
and the design is approximately 60% complete. The project may be constructed in two phases. The 
first phase may include a concrete sidewalk and minor shoulder widening. The second phase of the 
project may include resurfacing Ponderosa Road and restriping to include the Class II bike lanes. The 
County is applying for competitive grant funds to complete the construction in the near future.  
 
Purpose and Need 
This project is included in the El Dorado County Bicycle Transportation Plan and will provide 
connection of active commercial and business areas, and increasing non-motorized access to jobs, 
services and schools. 
 
Total Project Cost & Anticipated Completion 
Total Cost: $1,490,000 
Anticipated Completion: October 2022 
 
Funding 
The project is currently being funding by Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality Program (CMAQ) 
funds, with Transportation seeking additional funding through various grant programs. 
 

                                     
The El Dorado County Department of Transportation 2020 CIP is available online on the El Dorado County 
website at: https://www.edcgov.us/government/dot/pages/cip.aspx 
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